Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Jamie Farrell
10/28/2023 01:14 PM
23-1058

We need safe ways to get to and from the LA River trail by
walking and biking. The Glendale/Fletcher intersection is one of
the scariest intersections in Los Angeles. People walking and
biking to the LA River must deal with aggressive angry drivers
who are breaking the speed limit constantly. Please deliver safe
access away from drivers to keep everyone safe. A sidewalk
should be constructed on Glendale Blvd so there is no gap in the
sidewalk. A bike lane should be added between Glendale and the
L.A. River, there is currently no safe way to access the bike path.



